《2025 年新八省新高考英语满分通关练》

专题 23【汇编】新八省期中阅读理解应用文通关 16 篇 (满分攻略+八省名校模拟)解析版

(山西、河南、陕西、内蒙古、四川、云南、宁夏、青海)

一、选材特点解读

应用文满分作答解题妙招

- 1.体裁上,以广告信息类为主,主要包括启事类应用文、新闻类应用文和识记类应用文。
- 2.题材上,主题围绕"人与自我、人与社会、人与自然"三大主题语境。常见的话题以介绍乘车信息、景点指南、赛事须知、设施功能、社会热点、工作项目、演出介绍等为主,这些材料都与日常生活密切相关。
 - 3.选材上,几乎都出自英美报刊及主流网站,内容贴近生活。
- 4.形式上,文章有标题、小标题、粗体、斜体,偶尔也有插图、表格或独立的图片。另外,标题、小标题及重要信息一般会加粗。
- 5.语言上,言简意赅,字数少而信息量大。里面有大量的地道表达,使用很多人名、地名和专有名词, 缩写词也比较多。

二、命题特点解读

- 1.命题形式,主要以细节理解题为主。有的可以直接从原文中找到答案,有的是原文的同义替换。考查的都是在真实情境中解决问题的能力。
- 2.命题分布,一般设题数量和片段数量基本相当,考点分布比较均匀。在比较长的段落中有时会设置两个题;考点还可能出现在特殊的地方,如表格中2020年全国 I 卷第23题;或文章主体段落以外的地方。
 - 3.提问形式, 题于中多出现 what, which, when, where, who, how long, how much 等疑问词。
- 4.设题特点,段首段尾处常考 (2020 新课标卷 21 题、22 题); 表格出现处常考 (2023 新课标 I 卷 22 题); 时间数字处常考 (2024 新课标 21 题; 2023 新课标 22 题; 2022 新课标 22 题; 2020 新课标 21 题;)。

三、最佳解题步骤

- 1.题目中,确定定位词语。人名、地名、专有名词、时间、数字等容易辨别与扫读出的信息优先划出。 独特的名词优先于独特的动词,而独特的动词优先于独特的形容词、副词。一般确定 2-4 个定位词。
 - 2.文章中,选定目标句子。根据定位词找回原文,先读当句,再读下句,最后读上句,实在找不到,再到其它地方寻找。
 - 3.对比选项中,锁定最佳选项。找出原文重现或与原文同义转换的选项,简称"一一对应"。

四、实用答题妙招

- 1.阅读理解应用文细节理解题居多,落实"题文同序"和"同义替换"。
- 2.数据计算题注重"原文定位""细节理解",弄清来龙去脉再计算。
- 3.文章出处题注意利用首尾段相关关键词作答。同时关注选项的差异。
- 4.写作意图题要结合试题内容类型,尤其是首尾段做出合理推测判断。
- 5.写作对象题需要结合首尾段关键信息,对象可能是家长、游客等等。
- 6.满分策略: 读题干→找原文→做标记→留痕迹→看选项→扣字眼。

【八省期中汇编 • 阅读 • [

新八省期中名校模拟试题

BookLife Prize is an annual

writing competition in two Contests (Fiction and Nonfiction) sponsored by BookLife and Publishers Weekly. The prize seeks to assist outstanding independent authors and discover great written works in nine categories across the two sections.

Prizes

Finalists, ones from each respective submission category of both the Fiction and Nonfiction Contests, will receive an introduction from a bestselling author or professional editor serving as a guest judge for the prize, as well as a mention in Publishers Weekly. Each finalist will also receive \$1,000 worth of BookBaby's Facebook and Instagram for Authors service: for each finalist BookBaby will waive (免除) its \$99 setup fee and provide \$250-per-week funds for a four-week campaign. The prize in both the Fiction and Nonfiction Contests is \$5,000 and an author profile in *Publishers Weekly*.

Eligibility (资格) and Submissions

Unpublished or self-published books in the English language are eligible for the BookLife Prize.

Each submission can only be entered into one of the following categories: Romance; Mystery/ Thriller; Science Fiction/ Fantasy/ Horror; General Fiction; Middle-Grade & Each Striction; Memoir; Self-Help; Inspirational/ Spiritual; and Business/ Personal Finance.

Novels submitted to the Middle Grade & Fiction category must contain 30,000 to 100,000 words. All other submissions must contain 40,000 to 100,000 words. Medium-length novel, short fiction, and collections are not eligible for submission. Authors may make multiple submissions.

All submissions must be made before December 1,2024.

- 1. What is the aim of the contest?
 - A. To select good works for two magazines.

- B. To encourage outstanding amateur authors.
- C. To discover great writers for Publishers Weekly.
- D. To provide support for excellent independent authors.
- 2. What might the winners be awarded?
 - A. \$99.
- B. \$250.
- C. \$1,000.
- D. \$5,000.

- 3. What is a requirement to enter for the contest?
 - A. The contestants should pay entry fees.
 - B. The entries must be written in English.
 - C. The participants can only submit one entry.
 - D. The entries must be short or medium-length novels.

【答案】1.D 2.D 3.B

- 【导语】本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了由《图书生活》和《出版商周刊》主办的年度写作竞赛"图书生活奖",包括参赛作品要求、奖金以及截稿日期等。
- 1. 细节理解题。根据第一段中"The prize seeks to assist outstanding independent authors and discover great written works in nine categories across the two sections.(该奖项旨在帮助杰出的独立作家,并在两个部分的九个类别中发现伟大的写作作品。)"可知,这个奖项旨在帮助杰出的独立作家,并在两个部分的九个类别中发现伟大的书面作品,由此可知,比赛的目的是为优秀的独立作者提供支持。故选 D 项。
- 2. 细节理解题。根据 Prizes 部分中"The prize in both the Fiction and Nonfiction Contests is\$5,000(小说类和非小说类竞赛的奖金都是 5000 美元)"可知,获奖者会得到\$5,000 的奖励。故选 D 项。
- 3. 细节理解题。根据 Eligibility (资格) and Submissions 部分中"Unpublished or self-published books in the English language are eligible for the BookLife Prize.(未出版或自行出版的英文书籍均有资格获得图书 奖。)"可知,参赛作品应该是用英语写的。故选 B 项。

【八省期中汇编・阅读・应用文 02】(24-25 高三上·河南驻马店·阶段练习)

World's Good Places to Visit

Bora Bora

This French Polynesian island may not be large in size, but it makes up for tropical beauty. Here you will find charming beaches, green jungles and luxury resorts on the surrounding islands. The island's extinct volcano, Mount Otemanu, is a great choice for taking photos or hiking. Although a trip to Bora Bora is expensive, most travelers say it's worth the money.

Glacier National Park

Snow-capped peaks, alpine meadows (高山草甸) and blue lakes are just a few reasons why Glacier National Park is one of America's most remarkable parks. In winter, you can enjoy snowshoeing and skiing, while, during the summer, vacationers can go whitewater rafting on Flathead River and other popular activities. For those who'd rather admire their surroundings from their cars, a scenic drive along Going-to-the-Sun Road can't be missed.

Swiss Alps

Snow-capped mountains, charming towns and flower-filled meadows make the Swiss Alps a year-round fairytale destination. In winter, you can visit world-class ski resorts such as exclusive St. Moritz and charming Zermatt, choose to hike through the green valleys of the Swiss National Park during the warmer months or attend the lively festival in the foothill city of Montreux.

Maui

Whether you're driving along the Road to Hana, enjoying a bird's-eye view of Maui's lush coastline from a helicopter, snorkeling (潜水) with sea turtles or simply relaxing on white or black sand beaches, you'll find that this Hawaiian island is unlike any other tropical destination. Don't miss a chance to visit Haleakala National Park, which is home to one of the world's largest dormant volcanic craters and boasts fantastic sunrises.

- 1. What can visitors do in Bora Bora?
 - A. Witness volcano eruption.
- B. Go on a boat tour.

- C. Witness skiing racing.
- D. Go for an outing.
- 2. What do Glacier National Park and Swiss Alps have in common?
 - A. Both provide snow-capped peaks and winter sports activities.
 - B. Both are known for their lively festivals in summer.
 - C. Both feature charming towns and flower-filled meadows.
 - D. Both offer opportunities for whitewater rafting.
- 3. Which is appealing to marine life lovers?
 - A Bora Bora B Glacier Nation
 - B. Glacier National Park.
- C. Swiss Alps. D. Maui.

【答案】1.D 2.A 3.D

【导语】本文是一篇应用文,主要介绍世界上四个值得旅游的好地方。1. 细节理解题。根据"Bora Bora"下面的"The island's extinct volcano, Mount Otemanu, is a great choice for taking photos or hiking. (岛上的死火山奥特马努峰是拍照或徒步旅行的好选择。)"可知,游客可以在波拉波拉岛远足。故选 D。

2. 细节理解题。根据Glacier National Park"下面的Snow-capped peaks, alpine meadows (高山草甸) and blue lakes are just a few reasons why Glacier National Park is one of America's most remarkable parks. In

winter, you can enjoy snowshoeing and skiing, while, during the summer, vacationers can go whitewater rafting on Flathead River and other popular activities. (白雪皑皑的山峰、高山草甸和蓝色湖泊只是冰川国家公园成为美国最著名公园之一的几个原因。冬天,你可以享受雪鞋健行和滑雪,而在夏天,度假者可以在弗拉特黑德河上进行激流泛舟和其他受欢迎的活动。)"和"Swiss Alps"下面的"Snow-capped mountains, charming towns and flower-filled meadows make the Swiss Alps a year-round fairytale destination. In winter, you can visit world-class ski resorts such as exclusive St. Moritz and charming Zermatt, choose to hike through the green valleys of the Swiss National Park during the warmer months or attend the lively festival in the foothill city of Montreux. (白雪皑皑的山脉、迷人的城镇和满是鲜花的草地使瑞士阿尔卑斯山成为全年童话般的目的地。冬季,你可以参观世界级的滑雪胜地,如专属的圣莫里茨和迷人的采尔马特,选择在温暖的月份徒步穿过瑞士国家公园的绿色山谷,或参加山麓城市蒙特勒的热闹节日。)"可知,冰川国家公园和瑞士阿尔卑斯山都有白雪皑皑的山峰和冬季运动。故选 A。

3. 细节理解题。根据"Maui"下面的"snorkeling (潜水) with sea turtles (与海龟一起潜水)"可知,海洋生物爱好者在毛伊岛可以和海龟一起潜水,这里对他们很有吸引力。故选 D。

【八省期中汇编 · 阅读 · 应用文 03】 (24-25 高三上·河南三门峡·期中) People have been drawn since prehistoric times to this once-simple fishing village on the Mediterranean. Today, just the name brings to mind images of café society pleasure-seekers and celebrities, which is part of the fascination that attracts six million visitors a year.

The summer months are the most active, with super yachts docked in the harbor and private chateau parties. Hotels are booked well in advance, so many just make it a day trip, taking ferries from Nice and Cannes.

Picasso ate here!

Le Ponche is one of the smaller town beaches. Above it is Hôtel de la Ponch that began to attract patrons with flair (才华) such as Pablo Picaso and actress Jeanne Moreau. Today, it's a five-star hotel that preserves a very authentic atmosphere. To the owner, Madame Simone Duckstein, it is home. She inherited it from her father and has lived in St. Tropez her entire life.

Festive marketsA less-expensive but wonderfully homey and inviting option is the three-star Hôtel des Lices. It's just a short walk from the Place des Lices, where people gather.

Every Tuesday and Saturday, lanes are packed with tents for a festive market where all manner of food, flowers and goods are on offer. Cheese, breads, linen tunics, art, silver, baskets. pottery, hats, handbags and salami are sold, but unlike most markets, there is no bargaining.

Nature, culture and history

If you need a break from all that shopping, get a little culture at the town's many art galleries and Le musée de l' Annonciade, a museum which was built in the early 1500s as the Chapel of Our Lady of the Annunciation.

Stay more than a day whatever time of year you go. The longer you stay the longer you will want to. It is hard to resist the song of the siren that is St. Tropez.

- 1. Which months may be the busiest in St. Tropez according to the passage?
 - A. March, April and May
- B. June, July and August
- C. September, October and November
- D. December, January and February
- 2. What's so special about the festive markets?
 - A. There are various kinds of items.
 - B. The items there are less-expensive.
 - C. The market days are different from others.
 - D. There is no argument over the prices of the items.
- 3. Where is the text most probably taken from?
 - A. A guidebook.

B. A survey report.

C. A coursebook.

D. A geographical paper.

【答案】1.B 2.D 3.A

【导语】本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了法国地中海沿岸的圣特罗佩镇,描述了其历史、文化特色、 旅游旺季及市场情况,展现了该地的独特魅力。

- 1. 细节理解题。由文章第二段中"The summer months are the most active, with super yachts docked in the harbor and private chateau parties. (夏季是最活跃的几个月,超级游艇停靠在港口和私人城堡聚会。)"可知,夏季月份(六、七、八月)是圣特罗佩最活跃的时候。故选 B。
- 2. 细节理解题。根据 Festive markets 部分的"Every Tuesday and Saturday, lanes are packed with tents for a festive market where all manner of food, flowers and goods are on offer. Cheese, breads, linen tunics, art, silver, baskets. pottery, hats, handbags and salami are sold, but unlike most markets, there is no bargaining. (每周二和周六,街道上都挤满了节日集市的帐篷,各种各样的食物、鲜花和商品都在这里出售。奶酪,面包,亚麻外衣,艺术品,银器,篮子。这里出售陶器、帽子、手袋和意大利腊肠,但与大多数市场不同的是,这里没有讨价还价。)"可知,特别之处在于这里没有讨价还价。故选 D。
- 3. 推理判断题。通读全文,尤其是由文章第一段"People have been drawn since prehistoric times to this once-simple fishing village on the Mediterranean. Today, just the name brings to mind images of café society pleasure-seekers and celebrities, which is part of the fascination that attracts six million visitors a year.

(自史前时代以来,人们就被地中海上这个曾经简单的渔村所吸引。如今,仅仅提到这个名字就能让人联想到咖啡馆里的享乐者和名人,这也是每年吸引六百万游客的部分魅力所在。)"和最后一段"Stay more than a day whatever time of year you go. The longer you stay the longer you will want to. It is hard to resist the song of the siren that is St. Tropez. (无论您什么时候来,都建议停留超过一天。您停留的时间越长,就越想继续留下来。很难抗拒圣特罗佩这位"海妖"的歌声。)"可知,整篇文章介绍了圣特罗佩的历史、文化、旅游景点和市场特色等内容,语言风格适合旅行指南,旨在吸引游客前往参观。因此,这篇文章最有可能出自旅行指南。故选 A。

【八省期中汇编・阅读・应用文 04】(24-25 高三上·河南·阶段练习)

Storytime With Rekha S. Rajan — "Can You Dance Like A Peacock(孔雀)?"

Time: 10: 30 am during February 25 — 29

Campus: Hyde Park Campus

Location: 1301 E 57th St, Chicago, IL 60637

Event type: Discussion Forums, Non-University Events, Publications, Readings

Rekha S. Rajan will read from her picture book Can You Dance Like A Peacock?

Audience: Public, Undergraduate Student

Cost: Free

About the book: Can You Dance Like A Peacock? Stand up straight, shake your feathers, stretch your neck & Eamp; walk proudly! Discover the amazing ways that animals use movement to communicate! Light-hearted text and vivid illustrations teach readers how honeybees swing, dolphins move gently, and flamingoes march. It even invites kids to get up and try out some animal-inspired dance moves themselves. Perfect for classroom movement breaks! As Youth Services Book Review says, "This book invites kids to get up and dance. . . Fun, bright illustrations make the creatures crop up on the pages. This could really help reluctant (不情愿的) readers learn that books can be fun!" About the author: Dr. Rekha S. Rajan is a productive writer. Her children's books include Amazing Landmarks, the board book series —This is Music, and the chapter book series, Disaster Squad. Rekha lives in Chicago with her husband, three children, two dogs, a bird, a pig and a rabbit and loves to watch the eagles and deer that dance across her backyard. You can visit her at rekhasrajan. com for more of her information.

Tips: If you have any questions about access or want to request reasonable accommodation, please contact the event organizer.

1. What is special about the book?

A. It is free for undergraduates.

B. It is published by the university.

C. It shows peacocks' habitat.

- D. It can help kids love reading.
- 2. What do we know about Dr. Rekha S. Rajan?

A. Her kids like to raise animals.

B. Her books are focused on music.

C. She is an author with many works.

D. She relies on animals for inspiration.

3. What is probably the text?

A. A book review. B. A diary.

C. A poster.

D. A report.

【答案】1.D 2.C 3.C

【导语】本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了作者 Rekha S. Rajan 在芝加哥海德公园校区举办的一场活动, 她将在活动中朗读她的图画书《你能像孔雀一样跳舞吗?》。

- 1. 细节理解题。根据 About the book 部分中"Light- hearted text and vivid illustrations teach readers how honeybees swing, dolphins move gently, and flamingoes march. It even invites kids to get up and try out some animal- inspired dance moves themselves. Perfect for classroom movement breaks! (轻松愉快的文字和生动的插图教读者如何蜜蜂摆动,海豚轻轻地移动,和火烈鸟行军。它甚至邀请孩子们站起来,自己尝试一些动物启发的舞蹈动作。完美的教室运动休息!)"以及本段中This book invites kids to get up and dance... Fun, bright illustrations make the creatures crop up on the pages. This could really help reluctant(不情愿的) readers learn that books can be fun!(这本书邀请孩子们站起来跳舞……有趣、明亮的插图使这些生物突然出现在书页上。这真的可以帮助不情愿的读者了解到书籍也可以很有趣!)"可知,这本书通过有趣的动物舞蹈动作,鼓励孩子们模仿,让阅读变得活跃和互动,从而帮助孩子们爱上阅读。故选 D。
- 2. 细节理解题。根据 About the author 部分中"Dr. Rekha S. Rajan is a productive writer. Her children's books include Amazing Landmarks, the board book series—This is Music, and the chapter book series, Disaster Squad. (Rekha S. Rajan 博士是一位多产的作家。她的儿童读物包括《惊人的地标》、棋盘系列书《这就是音乐》和章节系列书《灾难小队》。)"可知,她的儿童书籍包括《惊人的地标》、《这就是音乐》纸板书系列和《灾难小队》章节书系列,所以 Rekha S. Rajan 博士是一位多产的作家。故选 C。
- 3. 推理判断题。根据文章标题'Storytime With Rekha S. Rajan(Rekha S. Rajan 的故事时间)"以及阅读全文,文章提供了活动的时间、地点、类型、受众、费用以及关于书籍和作者的详细信息,这些都是海报中常见的元素。此外,海报通常用于宣传即将发生的活动,而这段文本正是为了宣传 Rekha S. Rajan 博士的阅读活动。由此推断文章出自于一篇海报。故选 C。

【八省期中汇编 • 阅读 • 应用文 05】 (24-25 高三上·山西·阶段练习) Many families are flocking to theme parks to squeeze in a few more moments of fun. Here's a look at a few of the most noteworthy new theme parks for those unforgettable family memories.

Genting SkyWorlds Theme Park, Malaysia

Located within Resorts World Genting, about an hour's drive from Malaysia's capital Kuala Lumpur, Genting Sky Worlds Theme Park opened in February 2022. Across the 26-acre park, which cost \$ 800 million and took nearly 10 years to create, visitors will find 26 attractions across nine areas inspired by movies and explorations.

Tickets: \$34 for adults; \$29 for children.

Peppa Pig Theme Park, US

The world's first Peppa Pig Theme Park opened in 2022 in Winter Haven, Florida, and has been delighting children ever since. Dedicated to the classic British animated TV show, where little Peppa has everyday adventures with her friends and family, the 4.5-acre park welcomes pint-sized guests with well-designed, multi-sensory activities across six playscapes.

Tickets: \$34 for adults; \$25 for children.

Ghibli Park, Japan

If you love Hayao Miyazaki's Studio Ghibli animated films, like the Academy Award-winning "Spirited Away" or "My Neighbor Totoro", this new park is for you.

Located outside of Nagoya, Japan, Ghibli Park opened in late 2022. Within the 17.5-acre forested ground of the Expo 2005, guests will find five areas that recreate several animated famous scenes.

Tickets: \$15 for adults; \$7.50 for children.

Katmandu Park, Punta Cana, Dominican Republic

Opened in March 2023 on the east coast of the Dominican Republic, the park is full of mystery. According to legend, explorer Kilgore Goode was on an adventure through Nepal when he came across the "Desirata" jewel, protected by a fierce yeti (雪人). But the discovery turned everything upside down.

Tickets: \$120 for adults; \$85 for children.

1. How much will a couple with two children pay for visiting Genting SkyWorlds Theme Park?A. \$63. B.

\$92 C. \$97. D. \$126.

2. Which park is themed with legend?

A. Genting Sky Worlds Theme Park.

B. Peppa Pig Theme Park.

C. Ghibli Park. D. Katmandu Park.

3. What do the four parks have in common?

A. They are family-friendly B. They are located on the coast.

C. They have been open for half a decade D. They are animation film production bases.

【答案】1.D 2.D 3.A

【导语】本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了近几年开放的几个主题公园,以及它们的位置、主题和门票 等信息。

- 1. 细节理解题。根据 Genting SkyWorlds Theme Park, Malaysia 部分的"Tickets: \$34 for adults; \$29 for children.(票价:成人34美元;儿童29美元)"可知,一对夫妇带两小孩需支付34×2+29×2=126美元。故选D。
- 2. 细节理解题。根据 Katmandu Park, Punta Cana, Dominican Republic 部分的"Opened in March 2023 on the east coast of the Dominican Republic, the park is full of mystery. According to legend, explorer Kilgore Goode was on an adventure through Nepal when he came across the "Desirata" jewel, protected by a fierce yeti (雪人).(该公园于 2023 年 3 月在多米尼加共和国东海岸开放,充满了神秘感。据传说,探险家基尔戈尔·古德在尼泊尔探险时,偶然发现了一颗被凶猛的雪人保护的"Desirata"宝石)"可知,Katmandu Park 是以传说为主题。故选 D。
- 3. 推理判断题。根据第一段"Many families are flocking to theme parks to squeeze in a few more moments of fun. Here's a look at a few of the most noteworthy new theme parks for those unforgettable family memories.(许多家庭纷纷涌向主题公园,以挤出更多欢乐时光。以下是几个最值得关注的新主题公园,为家人创造难忘回忆)"及各个公园的介绍中可知,这些公园都适合家庭游玩,提供多种娱乐项目和活动,适合各个年龄段的游客,这表明这四个公园的共同点是"它们是家庭友好的"。故选 A。

【八省期中汇编 • 阅读 • 应用文 06】 (24-25 高三上·山西忻州·阶段练习) La Tomatina is a food fight festival held on the last Wednesday of August each year in the town of Bunol close to Valencia in Spain. It is claimed to be the biggest food fight in the world.

What Happens at La Tomatina

At around 11 am, many trucks carry more than one hundred tons of over- ripe tomatoes into the centre of the town, Plaza del Pueblo. Technically the festival does not begin until one brave soul has climbed to the top of a two-story-high wooden pole and reached the ham at the top. In practice this process takes a long time and the festival starts despite no one reaching the prize. The signal for the beginning of the fight is the firing of a water gun. After one hour the fighting ends and the cleaning process begins.

The Rules of La Tomatina

Do not bring bottles or hard objects as they can cause accidents and hurt other participants;

Do not tear other people's T-shirts;

You must squeeze (捏碎) the tomatoes before throwing them;

As soon as you hear the second shot of the water gun, you must stop throwing tomatoes.

Useful Advice

Wear old shoes and clothes that you do not mind throwing away afterwards. They will most likely end up damaged or incredibly dirty;

Don't wear slippers. You may get hurt, or you could lose them easily during the battle;

If you are not from Bunol, and you want to stay overnight, don't forget to look for and secure accommodation in advance.

Stay safe and enjoy the festivities as much as possible!

- 1. What can we learn about La Tomatina?
 - A. It is an annual event.
- B. It takes place in Valencia.
- C. It lasts for a whole day.
- D. It hands out hams as prizes.
- 2. Which of the following signals the beginning of the fight in practice?
 - A. The arrival of the tomatoes.
- B. The takedown of the ham.
- C. The firing of a water gun.
- D. The set up of the wooden pole.
- 3. What should participants avoid doing during the fight?
 - A. Touching each other.
- B. Taking soft objects with them.
- C. Wearing shoes and T- shirts.
- D. Throwing unsqueezed tomatoes.

【答案】1.A 2.C 3.D

- 【导语】本文是一篇应用文。文章详细介绍了西班牙布诺尔小镇特有的节日活动——拉托马蒂纳(La Tomatina)食物大战,包括活动的举办时间、地点、活动内容、规则以及参加活动的实用建议等。
- 1. 细节理解题。根据文章第一段"La Tomatina is a food fight festival held on the last Wednesday of August each year in the town of Bunol close to Valencia in Spain. (La Tomatina 是一场食物大战节日,每年8月的最后一个星期三在西班牙瓦伦西亚附近的 Bunol 小镇举行)"可知,La Tomatina 一个每年举行的活动。故选A。
- 2. 细节理解题。根据文章第二段"The signal for the beginning of the fight is the firing of a water gun. After one hour the fighting ends and the cleaning process begins.(战斗开始的信号是水枪的发射。一个小时后,战斗结束,清洁工作随即开始。)"可知,水枪的发射实际上标志着战斗的开始。故选 C。
- 3. 细节理解题。根据文章 The Rules of La Tomatina 部分中的"You must squeeze(捏碎)the tomatoes before throwing them(你必须在扔西红柿之前将它们捏碎)"可知,参与者应该避免扔未捏碎的西红柿。故选 D。

【八省期中汇编 • 阅读 • 应用文 07】(24-25 高三上·山西·阶段练习) Pre-University Summer School courses

help prepares tudents for university. Each course offers an in-depth exploration of a subject area at degree-level and

improves students' understanding of university study. Our courses provide insight into the key debates and themes

of a subject. Students will have the opportunity to cooperate on group assignments and experience social learning

which are central elements of undergraduate study. Our Summer School offers a wide variety of courses in different

disciplines. Pre-University Law course is one of them.

What does this course cover?

This course examines the foundations of International Law and the key challenges within this discipline. It has been

designed to give you a core understanding of different areas and an insight into studying this subject. Our central

location, next to the Royal Courts of Justice and Inns of Court, ensures that you will benefit from a number of

course activities and trips designed to broaden your understanding of the professional practice of Law.

What will you achieve?

By the end of the course, you should have experienced a variety of learning activities typical of a fist-year

undergraduate degree in Law; built on your existing knowledge of core topics covered in a first-year undergraduate

degree in Law; carried out independent research on a given topic and produced a structured and well supported

response to an assignment brief; worked cooperatively in diverse groups to produce a presentation.

Who is this for?

It is open to high-achieving students who are about to start or who are enrolled in their final two years of

high school and are typically aged 16 and 17.

Duration: I week Fee: E2,900

1. What is the main purpose of the Pre-University Summer School courses?

A. To enhance the practical skills of the undergraduates.

B. To help students prepare for their future college careers.C. To explore advanced research topics in all

subject areas.

D. To provide a comprehensive overview of Pre-University Law.

2. What is one of the key benefits of the Pre-University Law course?

A. Direct involvement in current legal cases.

B. Access to a wide range of legal textbooks.

C. Closeness to professional law practices and courts.

D. Opportunities to attend international law conferences.

- 3. What is expected of students by the end of the Pre-University Law course?
 - A. Master all areas of International Law.
 - B. Argue a case in a virtual trial competition.
 - C. Complete an undergraduate course in advance.
 - D. Conduct independent research on an assigned topic.

【答案】1.B 2.C 3.D

【导语】本文是一篇应用文,主要介绍大学预科法律课程通过小组活动和社交学习,帮助学生为大学法律 学位课程做好准备。

- 1. 细节理解题。根据第一段""Pre-University Summer School courses help prepares tudents for university. Each course offers an in-depth exploration of a subject area at degree-level and improves students' understanding of university study."(大学预科暑期学校课程帮助学生为大学做准备。每门课程都提供了对学位水平学科领域的深入探索,提高了学生对大学学习的理解)可以看出,夏校课程主要目的是帮助学生为未来的大学生涯做准备,故选 B。"
- 2. 细节理解题。根据第二段"Our central location, next to the Royal Courts of Justice and Inns of Court, ensures that you will benefit from a number of course activities and trips designed to broaden your understanding of the professional practice of Law."(我们的中心位置,毗邻皇家法院和法院,确保您将受益于一系列课程活动和旅行,旨在扩大您对法律专业实践的理解。)可知, 该课程的关键优势是接近专业的法律实践和法院,故选 C。
- 3. 细节理解题。根据第三段carried out independent research on a given topic and produced a structured and well supported response to an assignment brief"(对给定的主题进行独立研究,并对作业摘要做出有条理和有充分支持的回应)可知,该课程期待学生最终能够在一个指定课题上进行独立研究,故选 D。

【八省期中汇编·阅读·应用文 08】(24-25 高三上·陕西榆林·阶段练习) SUMMER CAMPS @ ReCreate

ReCreate summer camps are a super-fun and affordable way to spend your summer. Our camps are 100% fun with some valuable skills in Science, Tech, Engineering, Art and Maths woven through the weeks.

Fantastic Beasts Camp

June 10th — 14th Fantastic Creatures in our Galaxy (Ages 7 — 12)

Start off the summer by jumping into a fantasy inspired camp. Imagine and create art based on your ideas of life outside our planet. Create stories of your creatures and bring them to life in a stop motion video. This is the perfect camp for a kid who loves fantasy books and movies.

Superheroes for our Environment Camp

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/516010225135011002